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F r i d a y  2 4 t h  M a r c h  2 0 1 7  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Today we had a delightful Nursery class assembly about their favourite traditional tales. It was very pleasing to see their  
confidence and enjoyment in their learning and how much they have settled down in Nursery since September. The school looked 
vibrant with children and adults dressed in red clothes and some with funny red noses, making us laugh. Just a reminder that we 
are raising money for Comic Relief and for Lily Barkers’s Mollii suit. 
 

The fitness challenge went well yesterday. Children really enjoyed taking part and showing their basketball skills. See more details 
in this week’s newsletter and well done to Rosen House for earning the most house team points 
with 2205 points. 
 

Well done to Reception for winning the attendance challenge this term, it is the first time a    
Reception class has ever won!  Congratulations and keep it up! 
 

Best wishes, 
Nicola Horton 

THIS WEEK ’ S RESULTS:   

Class Attendance  
Number 

of Lates 
 

Lining up 

Awards 

Nursery 85.9% 9   

Reception 100% 2   

Year 1 96.1% 6  3 

Year 2 94.8% 2  2 

Year 3 93.6% 10  5 

Year 4 99.3% 5  4 

Year 5 96.6% 4  3 

Year 6 95.6% 8  1 

Overall  95.0% 46  
Well-done 

Year 3! 

Keep it up. 

Love God,  love  yourself ,  love  one another  

Nursery 
Mohammed Shafi 

Yasin 
For speaking confidently to his friends.  

Reception 
Jaiden-James 

Goodhew 
For trying his best with his writing.  

Year 1 Taaron Salfarlie 
For dazzling us with his amazing news 

writing! Well done Taaron.  

Year 2 Frank Dumnoi 
For making such a wonderful start in 
Year 2. so polite and great at following 

SPSL values already.  

Year 3 Ishrat Akter 
For always trying her best in all areas of 

the curriculum. Well done.  

Year 4 I’Jon Andrews 
For being a fast and confident leaner for 

both Maths and Literacy.  

Year 5 Taylor Watkins 

Has really excelled in her learning.   
Always having a positive attitude and 
high expectations constantly bringing in 

amazing homework.  

Year 6 Sabiha Begum 
For working hard during assessment 

week.  

HOUSE  TEAM POINTS   
 

702 Blyton House 808 Dahl House  
 

  

809 Donaldson House 609 Rosen House  

@stpaulst luke  

Reminder: The clocks will be going forward by 1 hour on Sunday 26th March 

2017 at 1:00am. Please be on time to school on Monday 27th March 2017. 

Points from the fitness challenge are: 

Rosen House = 2205 
Blyton House = 1783 

Donaldson House = 1969 
Dahl House = 2017 



Cultural Afternoon & International Women’s Day 
Friday 17th March 

We had a wonderful afternoon celebrating the cultural 
diversity in SPSL. We enjoyed tasting different types of 
foods as well as learning  about different countries and 
cultures. We even had a quiz to test our knowledge! 
 

A huge thank you the parents/carers, pupils and staff 
who helped to make this event successful.  
We raised a total of £189.61 which will be used to      
purchase playground equipment for our school.  

Basketball-themed Fitness Challenge  
Thursday 23rd March  

On Thursday, Year 6 led the rest of the 
school in a basketball-themed fitness  
challenge. All of the children had a brilliant 
time and there were plenty of impressive 
skills on display. Thank you to all the     
parents who came along to support and a 
big well done to everyone in Year 6 for  
organising such a successful event. 

Parent & Child Costume Parade Winners: 
Jeremiah (Year 3) & Felicia (mum) 
 

Quiz Winners: 
Frank (Year 2) & Emma (Year 5) 
 

Passport Challenge Winner: 
Ruslan (Year 5) 

We raised £40.00 from selling 
the red noses which will be   

donated to Comic Relief. 

We have so far raised £173.20 from the non-uniform 
donations which will be used towards purchasing a 
Mollii Suit for Lily Barker in Year 1. If you have not 

yet contributed, please do so on Monday 27th March.  



Diary Dates: 
Tuesday 28th March - Final MEND - Parent/Carer Course - 

9am—10:30am - Father Duncan Ross Room 

Friday 31st March - Parent Coffee Morning - 9am - Father 

Duncan Ross Room - All parents/carers welcome 

Wednesday 29th March - Easter Service in school hall not 

in the church this year, parent and carers are welcome. 

Thursday 30th March - Open Morning - All parents/carers 

are invited to SPSL - (a set time in the morning)  

Friday 31st March - School finishes at 1:30pm  

Monday 3rd April - Monday 17th April - (Easter Holidays) - 

School is Closed 

Tuesday 18th April - All pupils are back in school 

Monday 1st May - Bank Holiday - School is Closed 

Tuesday 2nd May - All pupils are back in school 

Monday 29th May - Friday 2nd June - Half Term Holidays  - 

(school is closed) 

Monday 5th June - All pupils are back in school 

Friday 21st July - School finishes at 1:30pm  

Please remember t o check the d iary dates week ly.  
( Changes might  apply) .   Thursday 30th March 

We are looking forward to welcoming 
you to our first Open Morning! 

Please complete the slip and return 
to the school office by Monday 27th 
March. The timetable is attached to 
the letter sent home and is displayed in the school  

office. We do hope you will be able to attend.  
Please note: the open morning arranged for Year 
4 will now not take place. We will be rearranging 

this for after the Easter holidays.  

Cineworld Cinemas - West India 

Quay, Buy tickets in store or 

online (70p charge) Cineworld.com 
 

£2 tickets to see Trolls at 11:00am or Moana at 

11:10am or Kung Fu Pand 3 at 11:20am on Saturday 

25th March & Sunday 26th March.   

Movies for Juniors at a Discount 

ALL After School Clubs & Boosters have now ended. 

All pupils must be collected at     
normal school time (3:25pm)    
starting from Monday 27th March.  

All parents/carers are invited to join us in 
the school hall for our Easter Service on 
Wednesday 29th March 2017 starting from 
9:30am.  
 

We will try to accommodate all             
parents/carers who attend, but please be 
aware of the limited space as it might be a 
tight squeeze.   
 

Refreshments available for parents/ carers 
from 9:00am in The Father Duncan Ross 
Room. 

On Wednesday the Tower Hamlets 
Parental Engagement Team celebrated 
their 11th Annual Parents Conference 
at the CCT Venues Plus in Marsh Wall. 
Khalidah and two parents, Jeanette 
Chilcott and Michelle Cunningham  
attended this event on behalf of SPSL. 
 

The event was very well organised and 
celebrated the achievement of schools 
and families in the borough. Jeanette 

and Michelle really enjoyed the workshops and hope to go again 
next year.  
 

“The workshops were great and very informative”. 
Jeanette Chilcott, Tiffany and Holly’s mum. 

REMINDER: 
School finishes at 1:30pm on Friday 31st March, 

please collect your child/ren on time from school. 
 

We return back to school on Tuesday 18th April. 

Service 
Wednesday 29th March 

 

9:30am 
SPSL Hall 

 

Dinner Money Payments 

Nursery parents/carers please make all dinner money        

payments in advance for meals to be taken up to Friday 31st 

March. Please pay by 10am on Tuesday 28th March. Please 

contact the School Office to make the payments or for 

more information. 

 

There are many activities for children and 

adults in Tower Hamlets during the Easter 

holidays. Please look in the parents display 

board or the leaflet point (school office) for further     

information. You can also visit the Tower Hamlets website. 

                          CHILDREN’S CLOTHING  

If your child has come home in clothes that are not theirs, 
please return to the school as soon as possible. Parents can 

also check the lost and found box which is located in the entrance.  
 

LABEL SCHOOL UNIFORM 
Please ensure that your child’s clothes have their name clearly written on 
them so that they are easy to identify. It will help the staff and children to 
find their own clothes at the end of the day, or after PE lessons.  

“I LOVED EVERY SECOND, AND 

MY FAVOURITE SONG WAS 

’FREEDOM”. YEAR 5 PUPIL   

On Tuesday, Year 3 and Year 5 went to the Royal Albert 

Hall. They went to see and be part of a musical 

performance which told the parable of the Lost Son.  

Did you know? 
The Royal Albert Hall 

was named after 
Queens Victoria’s 

husband? 

“I was gobsmacked at 

how many people there 

were!” Year 5 pupil 

 

“We had to sing and beat 

box. We sang creation 

songs, we had a fun   

experience” Year 3 pupil 

Did you know? 
Britain Got Talent’s 

competitors     
compete to sing 
and dance in the 

Royal Albert Hall? 

https://www.cineworld.co.uk/movies-for-juniors

